
                                         SILVER FALLS KENNEL CLUB 

                                       Eola Inn, Polk County, Salem, Oregon 

                                           Thursday,  January 26, 2006 

 

The club meeting was called to order by President, Chris Levy at 8:40PM after an 

educational program on “Ring Stewarding” by club member Karen Houle. 

In attendance were:  Beth & Chuck Aylworth, Natalie Green, Liz Hughes, Terri Pope, 

Michele Coburn, Alice Watt, Laurie & Marvin Panther, Beth Werner, Rikki Hoffecker, 

Tom & Chris Levy and Karen Houle. 

 

A motion was approved to dispense with the minutes with no additions or corrections. 

 

President’s report:  The April meeting speaker will be Dr. Michelle Kutzler, PhD, DVM, 

OSU Vet School, on breeding and neonatal research.  May’s speaker will be Michael 

Canalizo, new AKC Rep for Oregon. 

 

Treasurer’s report:  The balance in the treasury is $5,096.65. 

 

Committee reports:  Rebecca Hillyer would like to be released from Achievements and 

Awards/Holiday Party committees. We are looking for volunteers for these committee 

slots. Please let a board member know if you’re interested.  The holiday/awards party will 

be December 9, 2006. 

 

E-list:  None 

 

October Match:  We are looking for a chair for the October match.  We also need to 

check on the $200 reimbursement from last October’s Spooky Paws Match.  The 

treasurer has the phone number to check on that. 

 

March 25th Match:  Chris Levy is the chair and Christie Smith the asst. chair.  Chris 

reported that the premium list was available at the Rose Classic Cluster shows & 75 were 

handed out.  More will be available at the Linn County KC shows. 

A photographer for the March match has not yet been selected.  Randy Roberts has been 

approached for that. 

 

Membership:  There is a membership application ready for second reading for Carol 

Bielenberg.  Neither Carol nor either of her sponsors was present, so a motion passed to 

table the second reading until they were present and the question of whether she had 

participated in two club activities could be answered.  President Levy would ask the 

secretary to notify the applicant re the tabled reading. 

 

T_Shirts:  Neither Al or & Sandy Furbish was present. 

 

“Garden Party” – February 13 & 14 Event:  Chris will mail tickets to whoever wants 

them for the Northern Lites Theatre “Garden Party”.  The tickets are $10 each and may 



be used later if not at the “Garden Party”.   We need to continue e-mail advertising it as 

well as it’s being on the web site. 

 

Unfinished Business:  None. 

 

New Business:  None. 

 

Discussion:  Pooper scoopers have been ordered for the March match.  

 It was asked if anyone had a suggestion for a large item for raffle at the match. 

 

Announcements:   The March match committee will meet toward the end of February. 

 

A motion passed to adjourn the meeting at 9:08 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Karen Houle, recorder. 

 
 


